
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board
NOTICE OF BOARD MEMBER ATTENDANCE AT

THE SANTA SUSANA STORMWATER EXPERT PANEL SITE TOUR AND OFF-SITE 
PUBLIC MEETING

November 17, 2022

Meeting Location:
Site Tour: 1:00 – 4:00 p.m.

Santa Susana, 5800 Woolsey Canyon Rd., Canoga Park

Public Meeting: 6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
Grand Vista Hotel, 999 Enchanted Way, Simi Valley

This is notice that Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Los Angeles Water 
Board) members Norma Camacho and James Stahl will be participating in the upcoming 
Santa Susana Stormwater Expert Panel (Expert Panel) site tour and public meeting for 
the Santa Susana Field Laboratory, a former rocket engine and energy test site. The 
Expert Panel is the host of the site tour and the public meeting. The Expert Panel was 
formed at the direction of the Los Angles Water Board to provide technical oversight to 
Boeing on the evaluation, selection and implementation of best management practices 
(BMPs) to treat stormwater discharges from the SSFL site. The Expert Panel also provides 
technical oversight on water quality monitoring to evaluate the effectiveness of the BMPs 
in treating stormwater runoff leaving the site. As part of their role, and because of the 
significant interest and concern about stormwater runoff from the site, the Expert Panel 
holds community meetings periodically to discuss BMP implementation at the site, and 
the surface water quality monitoring data from the prior year. The Expert Panel will discuss 
the results of the surface water quality monitoring that was conducted during the 2021-
2022 storm season at the November 17th meeting. 

The site tour will be held in person from 1:00 PM – 4:00PM and will be followed by a public 
meeting to be held at the Grand Vista Hotel in Simi Valley, CA, from 6:00 PM - 8:00 PM 
on November 17, 2022.  

Issuance of National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System permit for the Santa Susana 
Field Laboratory is a pending adjudicative proceeding before the Los Angeles Water 
Board. During the tour and meeting, issues related to the pending proceeding may be 
discussed. For example, operation of the various BMPs may be discussed. 

Questions concerning this notice may be directed to Bronwyn Kelly at 
bronwyn.kelly@waterboards.ca.gov or (213) 576-6750.

mailto:Ivar.Ridgeway@waterboards.ca.gov

	Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board

